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Got 2 Minutes? Help Us Improve!

Thank you for being an active subscriber to our newsletter. We are always working for you, and want to serve
you better. Please help us by taking our quick survey.

We want to know more about the kind of news you want to see in your inbox - the topics you want to see and
how you want to see them. What local news is interesting to you? Are you a worker, or an employer? These

qguick answers will lead to improved content in the coming year.

Thanks again for your help and continued interest in the U.S. Department of Labor.

-The DOL Email Team

This email was sent to kester@aging.sc.gov using GovDelivery, on behalf of: United States Department of Labor «200 Constitution
Ave., NW «Washington, DC 20210 ¢ 1-866-4-USA-DOL (1-866-487-2365)
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